
 
 
 
 
 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dangerous Air Pollution 
 

It’s “pollution season” in 
Chiang Mai right now, 
meaning the local farmers 
are burning their crops to 
clear their fields and our 
valley nestled in between the 
mountains is trapping all the 
harmful air pollutants. Our 
outside air is dangerous to 
breathe. We have 7 air filters 
cleaning the air in our home 
and air filter mesh on our air 
conditioners to keep the air in 
our home reasonably clean. 
When we go out we have to 
wear masks with air filters in them to protect our lungs. Our eyes often burn and feel irritated (think 
getting a puff of smoke in your face while around a campfire), and we usually wake up to headaches 
and sore throats. It’s a challenging time in our little tropical part of the world, but we serve a God 
who’s faithful through every season – even pollution season. Please pray for our health and 
perseverance during the upcoming weeks.  

 

 

We're grateful for an opportunity to leave the city and go to 
the clean air of southern Thailand for 10 days.  It's a 19-hour 
drive, so please also pray for safety as we drive south April 5-
6 and then back home on April 13-14. 

 



Kids Club Outreach 

This month we coordinated 30 teens and adults 

coming from our international church here in Chiang 

Mai in holding a Kids Club for some local Thai 

children. We played games, sang songs, taught a 

Bible lesson, made a "Wordless Book" bracelet craft, 

and taught English lessons. An amazing Thai couple 

in our church leads this outreach weekly and it was 

such a blessing to partner with them for the morning. 

Please pray for these precious children and for our 

wonderful friends, New and Joyce, as they continue 

to love these kids and share Jesus with them every 

Saturday.  

                                                                                                    Click the picture above to view a short video                

 

Greg’s Old Testament Class 

Greg's Old Testament Biblical Theology class has 

been going well! Last week Greg had a class session 

on Zoom with his students in which they addressed the 

imprecatory psalms. He was able to answer a number 

of questions and also provide teaching on how even in 

our anger we can leave justice up to God, which allows 

us to love our enemies. The class is now at its halfway 

point, so please pray for Greg and his students to have 

stamina and clear minds as the course continues. 

 

Praises and Prayer Requests 

Thank you so much for praising God with us and praying for our needs.  Please email us with any 
prayer requests you have so that we can be praying for you as well! 
 
1) Please pray for us as the air quality is very bad during this time of the year. Please also pray for 
safety as we will travel south to escape the smoke from April 5-14. 
 
2)  Praise God for our opportunity to minister at the Kids Club Outreach! Please pray for New and 
Joyce as the continue to minister to the kids on a regular basis. 
 
3)  Praise God that Greg's Old Testament class is going well! Pray for stamina as the course enters 
its second half. 

 
Thank you so much for all of your love and support! 

 

https://youtu.be/pYkMl3-rHJY

